Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

November 11, 2013

President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 PM. He then led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Next, he introduced two new members, Bill Cunningham and Steve Genova.

Oak Village Property Association President David Quinn was our guest speaker. He spoke about the association’s new building and about the make-up of the association itself. Mr. Quinn stated that his aim this year is to have all committee meetings online. Anyone who wants to volunteer can call the association or drop into the office at 8827 S Suncoast Blvd.

No one from the Sheriff’s Department attended.

The October minutes are on the website.

President Byrnes presented the Treasurer’s report for absentee Roger Kessinger. We received $400 in donations, and spent $6.31. The balance as of October 31, was $4862.16.Lew Tippet made a motion to accept the report as read. Elvin Miller seconded it. The vote passed unanimously.

The cruiser will go into the shop for routine maintenance on Friday, November 15. President Byrnes will also ask for the rear door handles to be put back. The car starts hard, so the starter will be checked, as will the hood latch.

There was a supposed burglary on Pteris Ct. No further information was available. Every Lieutenant has an extra key to the car in case someone gets locked out of the vehicle.

The Halloween patrol was a success. Rich Byrnes and his wife, Sherrie, did the early shift. Elvin Miller and Joe Stingle drove the late shift.

The statistics for October are as follows:

Man Hours:


321

Miles:



3085

Security Checks:

599

Construction Sites:

165

Utilities:


679

New Business:

We have sponsored the Shop with a Cop program for the last two years. In the first year we sponsored one child. Last year we sponsored five. It cost $125 per child. The Sugarmill Woods Civic Association donated $500 to our group last year and $250 to the Shop with a Cop program.

Bob Balough made a motion to sponsor five children again this year. Bruce Baright seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

There is no good and welfare.

Kim Tennille, the new manager of the Homosassa Springs Wildlife Park will speak at our next meeting on December 9.

Bruce Baright made a motion to adjourn at 3:55. M. Eisner seconded it.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner, Secretary
